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Tracey Braun

Director — Environmental Approvals Branch
Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship
123 Main Street, Suite 160 (Box 80)
Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5

Dear Ms. Braun:
RE: KEEYASK GENERATION PROJECT — ALTERATION REQUEST

CAUSEWAY TO BORROW N-5 REPAIR
ENVIRONMENT ACT LICENCE NO. 3107, CLIENT FILE 5550.00

Manitoba Hydro, in its delegated authority to manage construction of the Keeyask Generation
Project on behalf of the Keeyask Hydropower Limited Partnership, is requesting an alteration
to Environment Act Licence (EAL) No. 3107 to repair the Causeway to Borrow N-5.

Manitoba Hydro is requesting that culverts are not re-installed in the causeway and the
existing culverts be capped. The proposed work also includes repairs to the abutments. The

timing of the work is anticipated to occur in September 2015.

Please see the attached document that outlines the description of the repair (and potential
environmental effects). After ice out in spring of 2016, a survey will be conducted to check
for fish stranding mortality in the area downstream of causeway N-5 and G-3 (i.e. “unnamed
bay”). A summary report will be provided to Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship -

Environmental Approvals and Wildlife and Fisheries.

If there are any questions or concerns with this request, please feel free to contact Jodine

MacDuff at 204-360-5539.

Yours truly,

T B

Dave Bowen, P. Eng, M.Sc
Keeyask Project Manager
Major Capital Projects

Att.



